LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 21st November 2016 in Lockington side chapel in the church.
Apologies.  Cllr. M. Munro-Hill

Those present were the Chairman Cllr. A. Crookes, and Cllrs G. Chapman, 
J. Rowson, A. Clarke, A. How, A. Proctor and J. Myers.
The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest. 	None

E.R.Yorks.Council business.  Cllr. Phyllis Pollard attended the meeting for a short while from 7.30pm.  Road subsidence at Barfill Corner, Aike was discussed.  This was reported to Iain Sugdon, Highways numerous times and no feedback given.  PP will contact Iain Sugdon.  Community road watch was also discussed, three SLOW signs on all entrances into Lockington was recommended by the police. To date this has not been carried out.  PP to raise this again with Iain Sugdon.  Bus consultation also discussed – no feedback as yet with regard to stopping the Saturday bus (142) into Lockington.
Liaison meeting also raised with PP.  Cllr. J. Rowson would like planning procedures/process to be covered next time.

Minutes. The minutes of the17th October 2016 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising. 	Highways/Aike/Wilfholme/Road subsidence.  This has been reported to Iain Sugdon, to date no response received.  Clerk to email Cllr. Pollard and Cllr. Birmingham and copy Iain Sugdon into message.  Cllr. J. Myers to take photos of the site in question – Urgent.
New Notice Board for Lockington Parish Council/Village Hall and Church has now been completed by Craig.  craig@cnjoinery.co.uk  
Article to go into the gazette by November 24th.  NB to be used by key holders only.
Funding Grant application successful for defibrillator. Lockington Parish Council were awarded £1504.00 for defibrillator, casing, installation and training.
Electrical Installation amount awarded is £150.00, parish council to contribute the extra cost for this of £239.00 – final cost being £389.63.  
Clerk to contact Warren Bostock, YAS to order to place the order and organise a training event on the use of defibrillator.
Clerk to email Vicky Neilan, Funding co-ordinator confirming the parish council request the funding grant in advance and forwarding a copy of the 21st November 2016 minutes. AC proposed, JR seconded.  AIF.
Order equipment when funds have been transferred to the parish council.
Lockington Village Improvement Group/Graham Hill.
Letter was sent to Graham Hill, requesting confirmation from him that the kiosk would be maintained by the group.    
Reply was received confirming the group will assume responsibility for maintaining the fabric of the box including the paintwork and glass together with regular cleaning of both the inside and outside of the box until further notice.  Cllr. G. Chapman will compose a reply to GH and also stating the parish council is the owner of the kiosk.
Confirmation was received from British Heart Foundation confirming application for funding for defibrillator was approved, a contribution of £400.00 would be required, however the parish council would not be accepting the offer as funding was obtained through ERYC. 
Election for Vice-chairman and Vacancy for a councillor.  A notice of a vacancy to be displayed on the Notice Board in Lockington and Aike.  
No volunteers from the parish council.
Correspondence.  ERNLLCA newsletter for October was received.
Ian Reid/Becks, Banks, Drains and Brains.  A request was made asking whether the parish council would like to receive a number of wall panels that were produced for the project for occasional display in the village hall.  Lockington Parish Council wish to accept the request.
BT Payphones/kiosk.  Reply received confirming the power supply to the kiosk is unmetered and explaining the procedure.  BT payphones will continue to be responsible for the electrical supply.  Once the defibrillator has been installed, parish council to notify them, they will then guarantee the power supply for 7 years.
Beverley & Holderness Conservatives/Boundary Commission information received.
Overview and Scrutiny Committees/suggestions may be put forward for 2017/18.
Beverley Rural Updates received.  Neighbourhood Watch Schemes are being supported by ERYC.  Clerk to contact Karen Phillipson/ERYC requesting any support available for Lockington.
Asset Strategy/Bridleway consultation received concerning ERYC proposing to enter a public path creation agreement with two landowners to dedicate a section of bridleway on Land East of Beverley and Barmston Drain, Aike.
The parish council wish to support the consultation.

Planning. 	16/03520/TCA Ash, remove side trunks to prevent overcrowding adjoining trees, Land North West of Thorpe Lodge, Dead Lane, Lockington for Dr. Steven Mace. (no objection from parish council)  Comments submitted.
16/03321/TCA Fell 2 conifers, Fell Pink Cherry and fell Damson tree, and Crown lift Ash, 4 Thorpe Leys, Lockington for Dr. Steven Mace. (parish council – crown lifting and not reduction of  Ash) Objection re Pink Cherry. Comments submitted.
16/03465/TCA Maple – fell as suspected diseased and large amounts of ivy on tree – No objections.  Comments submitted.
16/03485/PLF Erection of a single storey outbuilding, Plum Tree Cottage, 7 Chapel Street, Lockington for Mr. Martin Jones.  No objections to the application.

Accounts. 	S. L. Connon was paid £192.94 stipend for November and expenses of £15.25.
Budget forecast for 2017/18 was discussed.  Copies were given to all councillors.  To be confirmed at the December meeting.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 12th December 2016.

A.O.M.  Cllr. A. How to make enquiries regarding the correct paint for kiosk.

Article to be put in the next newsletter thanking the 3 residents carrying out traffic management on Thorpe using hand held speed guns, also confirming funding grant approved and restoration of the kiosk to be carried out by the LVHG and
road subsidence near Aike and the proposed cut to the 142 bus to Beverley on Saturdays.
Also a vacancy on the parish council following G. Longbottom’s resignation.


[bookmark: _GoBack]As the parish council meeting was held in Lockington Church and not the village hall on 21st November, Cllr. G. Chapman suggested to donate the hire cost of village hall of £12.00 to the church funds.

Heritage Board in Lockington is in need of repair to one of the legs.  Clerk to contact Craig (joiner) for a possible quote for repair.


There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm.
